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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

January 22, 2018
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and roll call, President Thomas W. Campbell called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 12:42   p.m. on January 22, 2018, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The following members were present:  President Campbell, Vice President David G. Perry, Jeffrey D. Flanagan (via telephone), Miller L. Hall, F. Scott Rotruck, Debra K. Sullivan, and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were Francis S. Vitale, Joseph A. Wallace, and ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.

Approval of Agenda


President Campbell called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  
III.

Medicaid Status Report for Fiscal Year 2017

Mr. Terry Riley, Coordinator, West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) Office of Special Education, assisted by Ms. Amy Willard, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Finance, presented the Medicaid status report for fiscal year 2017.   Discussion ensued regarding the billing and reimbursement processes and pursuing a standardized process to maximize reimbursements.   

Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the Medicaid status report for fiscal year 2017 be accepted with the understanding and directing the State Superintendent to meet with Secretary Crouch [West Virginia Department of Health and Human Resources Secretary Bill J. Crouch] in regard to BMS [Bureau for Medical Services] decisions.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment A.) 

IV.

Policy 1242, State Board of Education Policy Making Process

President Campbell, Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, General Counsel to the WVBE, and Mr. Clayton Burch (distributed information), Associate State Superintendent, presented Policy 1242 for discussion.  Discussion ensued regarding the policy making process.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment B and addendum.) 
V.

Break

President Campbell called for a break at 2:20 p.m. 

VI.

Call to Order
 
President Campbell called the meeting back to order at 2:33 p.m.   
VII.

Policy 6200,  Handbook  on  Planning  School  Facilities

Mr. Mike Pickens (distributed information), Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Transportation and Facilities, presented a draft amendment of Policy 6200 for the Board's consideration.  Ms. Tuckwiller addressed questions regarding the amended policy.  Following discussion, it was determined that members will provide comments regarding Policy 6200 and Policy 1242 to the Board's counsel by January 31, 2018.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment C and addenda.) 

VIII.

Public Education Budget Overview inclusive of State Aide Formula

Mr. Terry Harless (distributed information), Chief Financial Officer, WVDE Office of Finance and Administration, and Ms. Willard presented an overview of the public education budget inclusive of the state aide to counties funding formula, pension funding, unfunded liability, decrease in state funding, decrease in teacher/state employee benefits, PEIA cuts,  Maryland's public education funding formula (President Campbell distributed information), geographic size of counties and funding (President Campbell distributed information), formula for facilities and transportation, 1983 code provision regarding split grades, and availability of qualified/certified teachers.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment D.) 

IX.

2018 Legislative Recommendations

Ms. Sarah Stewart, Director of Policy and Government Relations, Superintendent’s Office, provided a brief update regarding the legislative session.  Superintendent Paine stated that he continues to meet on a regular basis with legislative leadership.  
X.

Items for Future Meetings


Mrs. Sullivan requested information be solicited from counties regarding how they are addressing challenges (e.g., how high poverty counties are increasing graduation rates, are counties tracking students after graduation, what are high schools doing to decrease the number of students taking remedial classes).
XI.

Future Meetings


President Campbell, with the consent of the Board, scheduled a meeting for January 30, 2018, at 12:30 p.m. in Charleston, West Virginia.  The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held February 14, 2018, in Charleston, West Virginia. The meeting will continue on February 15, 2018, if the agenda is not completed on February 14, 2018.  
XII.

Adjourn


President Campbell called for a motion to adjourn. Mr. Perry moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:21 p.m. 



Minutes approved by the Board on February 14, 2018.


______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President



______________________________________________






David G. Perry, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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